
19. CEMETERIES SUB-COMMITTEE HELD 1 DECEMBER 2000 
 

Officer responsible Author 
Jude Pani Diane Campbell 

Corporate Plan Output  Hagley/Ferrymead Outputs Objectives 

 
 The purpose of this report is to present the minutes of a meeting of the Cemeteries Subcommittee, held 1st 

December 2000. 
 
 Community Board Statements and Objectives: 
 -  No. 2: Enhance Social Well-being and Strengthen Communities 
 -  No. 5:  Encourage appropriate development and redevelopment of our physical surroundings in an  

 environmentally sustainable way. 
 Performance Measures: 
 - No. 9: Promote the natural and built environment through our awards. 
 - No. 17: Acknowledge value of volunteer input by awards and in the allocation of resources. 
 - No. 19: Provide resources to assist community initiatives.  
 
 “Information from the last Public Meeting to be collated and presented in an appropriate form and mailed to 

the “interested parties” of Linwood Cemetery.   Community Board ideas are to be conveyed to “interested 
parties” to consider. 
 
City Council to keep in touch with Eleanor Bodger and Linwood Resource Centre.  Community Development 
Adviser to provide the names of people interested in organising a public meeting themselves, possibly next 
January.   Council to encourage and support these interested parties  in a positive way.   
 
Request to plant Barbadoes Street Cemetery (on each side of the cemetery where Barbadoes St passes through 
it) or any others, and the requirement to order bulbs in February – indicate to the Board that money will be 
required and Parks and Recreation approval needed. 
 
Area Parks Officer was asked to;   locate any “interested parties” of the Barbadoes Street Cemetery and 
determine when and where they meet, and advise the working party;  locate any plans for Barbadoes Street, 
Bromley, Woolston, Waltham cemeteries and provide a copy to the working party;  to also determine if there are 
any other “Friends” (interested residents) for other cemeteries. 
 
It was agreed that the Community Advocate would talk to Peter Atkinson (City Streets) with a view to closing off 
or narrowing Cambridge Terrace between Salisbury to Churchill Streets. 
 
A report to be prepared for the first Board meeting, (31 Jan 01) providing action to date and an overview plus 
identifying projects for funding to be considered by the Board, (keeping in mind funding for the wider area ie. 
Bromley, Woolston, Ruru Lawn Cemeteries – consider planting, seats etc.)” 
 

 
 Recommendation: 1. That the Community Board allocate $5,000 from the Discretionary Funding for 

the supply and planting of bulbs in the Barbadoes Street cemetery. 
 
  2. That the Community Board recommend to the Parks Unit that bulbs be planted 

on either side of Barbadoes Street within the Barbadoes Street cemetery. 
 
  3. That the Community Board receives the report of the sub-committee. 
 
 
 Chairman’s 
 Recommendation:  For discussion 


